  Triax Board Meeting

Triax Offices

Iona Business Park, Southway

Friday, 7th December 2012
Attendance:  Gerry Quinn (CNP), Tony Doherty (BBI), Teresa Bradley (DCC), Bronach McMonagle (BBI), John Ferguson (DEL), Sean McMonagle (CNP), Eddie Doherty (NIHE), Jeanette Warke (Fountain), Sharon McCullagh (DSD), Conal McFeely (CNP), Seamas Heaney (CNP), 
Present:  Charles Lamberton (Strategy Manager) Julie McGlinchey (Finance & Admin)
Apologies:
Colm Barton (BBI),   Brian Dougherty (Fountain), Colin Kelly (DCC), John Tierney(DCC) Maureen Monaghan (NWRC), Sean Barr (WELB), And Nicola Brown (DSD)
AOB: YES Programme John Ferguson to give an overview

Minutes: Minutes from Previous Meetings: Proposed by John Ferguson and seconded by Jeanette Warke.
Financial Report: Financial information agreed unanimously

Staff Report
Charles gave a brief summary of the Staff report the following items were highlighted.
Peace Walls Project:  We have secured funding for 2 posts which will be advertised in the Job Centre.  Triax is not a delivery agent so Charles suggested that we have a Service Level agreement with the BBI to deliver this project.  This was proposed by Jeanette Warke and Seconded by Bronach McMonagle.

Foyle Valley Gateway:  This process has stalled.

DSD: Two Aspects of the proposal submitted in June are still pending with DSD

City of Culture:  Need to measure and ensure that this will impact on this area and with local residents.
Youth:  A meeting is due to take place on Monday the 10th December to discuss the proposal from WELB to merge a city wide Youth Project.  Some areas may benefit out of this, others will not.  Triax will lose 0.5 of a youth worker.  This meeting is our time to put our case forward.
DSD New Manager:  Charles has written to Nicola Browne requesting a meeting with Ian Snowden and a visit to the Area to see all the Projects.  

Operation Snowball:  The Operation Snowball project is ready to rock and leaflets are out.  Colm Barton is working with Derry City Council around the Community Emergency/Resilience Plan.
Strategy Board:  Charles asked that any comment relating to the One Plan be sent to him prior to the review on the 14th December.

DSD Proposal:  Triax received 7 proposals from groups to apply for funding from DSD.  A small steering group was set up to rank these proposalsthis was made up of Teresa Bradley (DCC) and Peter Hollandworth (Outer West).  Charles and the board would like to thank Teresa and Peter for the work they did.

Action Plan: 

A New Copy of the Action Plan with percentages shown on it will be finished for this quarter.  People show look closely at their own section.
Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy update

Sharon McCullagh from DSD gave a brief report:

Sharon confirmed that DSD received the letter relating to Ian Snowden.  She reiterated that Charles had said in his staff report relating to the Youth Project and the forthcoming meeting on Monday.  She said that Operation Fresh Start – Operation Animators was under consideration and they should hear before Christmas. 

YES Project:   John Ferguson gave a short presentation to the board informing them of the YES project and handed out information packs
Ni Scoil Na Rhinne Sean gave the board a summary of the plans for the school

Next Meeting was scheduled for 25th January 2013 
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